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SUBJECT/TITLE
A bill creating the nursing incentive scholarship fund, training and credentialing of nurses and allowing nurses employed by ambulance services to make determinations of death.

SPONSOR
Rep. Mary Lou Marzian

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 local government ambulance services

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The bill permits the Kentucky Board of Nursing to conduct criminal background investigations of applicants, prohibits individuals listed on the nurse aide abuse registry from being eligible for the Kentucky nursing incentive scholarship; establishes criteria for receiving a license to practice as a nurse; and requires registered nurses employed by an ambulance service to complete training in determination of death and preservation of evidence.  The bill further stipulates that a registered nurse employed by an ambulance service shall determine whether or not a patient served by the ambulance service is dead.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The impact of this bill is indeterminable, but is expected to be minimal.  The criminal background checks authorized by this bill are specifically referred to the State Police and the Federal Bureau of Investigation, therefore there would be no impact on local law enforcement.  The provision that registered nurses receive training in determination of death may cause a minimal impact on some local governments that provide ambulance services.  However, few ambulance services commonly use registered nurses.  Usually only specialty services, such as pediatric ambulances or air medical services, routinely use registered nurses.  Therefore, only the small number of ambulance services that provide registered nurses would be impacted.  Additionally, registered nurses are required to maintain a minimum number of continuing education hours each year and the training proposed under this bill is of limited scope.  Similar training for paramedics was estimated to require only about a half-day of training.  It is anticipated that the training required by this bill could be included within the continuing education curriculum already required of registered nurses without expanding their overall training hours.  there is no requirement within this bill for local governments to pay for the training.

DATA SOURCE(S)
Robert Jenkins, LRC; James Richie, Anderson Emergency Medical Service; Robert Gainer, Kentucky Ambulance Provider Association
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